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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Mayor Ken Gray, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stan Schwartz,
Tom McGee, Bonnie Schultz, Peter Hoyt, Christian Scorzoni, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools. 
Absent Jill Hadwen, SAC Representative
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. Christian Scorzoni led the Committee in the Pledge of Allegiance and read the School Committee Mission Statement.
The Mission reads as follows:

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELGATIONS
There were 2 public comments. 
· Both were residents of Amesbury with ties to APS with a child in school and a grandchild entering the district. Both had concerns regarding the possible implementation of the PARCC testing and the cost of a new test being used.  They both urged the committee to vote no at the next meeting and to keep the test that is being used now – MCAS.  One of the residents asked for a clarification of a stipend cut for the Drama Club at the high school. Dr. Robinson assured him that there were no changes with the Performing Arts at the high school.
III.
ADMINISTRATIVE  REPORTS

  A.
Director of Student Services
Kevin Pierce updated the committee regarding student services.
· Summer program – 100 students attended the program which ended a few weeks ago. Some of this program was partnered with the town youth program which was a great social opportunity. Mr. Pierce thanked the youth program for including them
· Where we are with the Special Education Program at APS – 517 students participate in the program which is 21% of the population at APS, an increase of 4% from the state.

· 35 students in out-of-district placements which is down from last year. Each child cost approximately $80 thousand.

· Summer work – interviews. Hired 9 new staff in Special Education and 1 BCBA staff for the district.

· New Special Education layout will allow to expand programs and reduce some class sizes.

· New BCBA teacher will be involved with about 20% of the Special Education population

Ms. LaValley asked if all positions in the district were filled. Mr. Pierce said yes but had the AHS facilitator resign today.

Mr. Schwartz asked to explain what BCBA stands for for the public. Mr. Pierce stated that BCBA (Board, Certified, Behavior Analyst) will help the district set up programs for these specific students.  He explained that the district had this position contracted out in the past.
Mr. Hoyt thanked Mr. Pierce, Dr. Robinson and the principals for hiring such high quality personnel. He stated that he had the pleasure of meeting them all at the new hire/mentor program this summer.
B.  Assistant Superintendent’s Report
Deidre Farrell updated the committee with the following:
· Opening Day – transportation – White vans went very well; out of district only one pick up went well; yellow bus – Salter went well but will be evaluating  routes, rider-ship as things settle down. She will be working closely with Salter. Number one concern is safety.

· End of year – processing – activities in good standing – revolving accounts no negative balances.

· School Resource Officers (SRO) were introduced at the teacher meeting. Between both of them they have 30 years experience and are both AHS graduates.  They both visited all buildings today.

· Will be meeting regarding the Green Community Application Grant for AMS tomorrow

C.
Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Robinson spoke regarding the following items:
· First day of school was today – visited most classrooms in district – despite of the heat, all smiling. Dr. Robinson commended the entire school community and invited the  committee to go out and visit the schools

· MCAS data from last year is coming out. Lynn Griffin will be reporting at next meeting. PARCC testing was shared with Amesbury Coalition with many concerns.  Will update the committee.

· Number of events coming up in the town:

· Student poets, September 13 from 6-9

· 2nd annual Rotary Corn Hole which will benefit the students of Amesbury - $50.00 per team

· Fundraiser on September 30 at  Flatbread for the Althea Cynewski AEFI Scholarship

· During the Fall Festival on October 3rd – Be a Buddy, Not a Bully Campaign will be held at the town Hall.  This campaign was started by Rosie Werner and is sponsored by the Amesbury Chamber and Amesbury Chevrolet.

·   AEFI Night Of Giving will be October 20th. 4 teachers will be awarded, either a 10 thousand dollar or a 5 thousand dollar grant.  With this event following on a School Committee Meeting date, we will have to change our meeting date.
· There is a request by Leo Dupere to name some educational facilities in Amesbury. The letter of request was handed out.

· SRO were out in the schools today to meet the students.

· The hiring of the new staff this summer will add to the caliber of professionals that APS already has in our schools.  Dr. Robinson stated that when asked, “Why Amesbury”, the response is usually that they heard about the culture of APS.

Mr. Hoyt added that the Walk Against Violence will be October 5th.
V.
COMMUNICATION
Ms. LaValley stated that during the August 25 meeting, Mrs. Schultz and her took notes and will be getting a draft copy to the committee.
Dr. Robinson stated that there will be No School on Tuesday, September 9th – Voting Day

Mrs. Schultz asked to vote on the change of meeting date in October. After a brief discussion, the committee agreed to meet on Tuesday, October 21st instead of the 20th.
VI.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. 1.
August 14, 2014 Minutes

Motion by Mrs. Schultz, seconded by Mr. McGee to approve the regular minutes dated 
August 14, 2014.   Vote: Unanimous, Yes.

B.
Warrant 
1.
$153,019.52 (8/21/14)
Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Scorzoni to accept the Warrant dated August 21, 2014 in the amount of $153,019.52. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.





2.
$390,850.81 (9/4/14)

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. LaValley to accept the Warrant dated September 4, 2014 in the amount of $390,850.81. Vote: 6 yes; 1 abstained (Mrs. Schultz)


VI.
  INFORMATION ITEMS
A. 
Subcommittee Reports

1. Finance/Budget Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz
Met prior to this meeting. Looking at simplifying information for the general public. Beginning to look at FY16. Will meet again at the first meeting in October.
2. Policy Subcommittee – Bonnie Schultz
Will be meeting Thursday at 8.
3. Personnel Subcommittee – Thomas McGee
Looking at the Superintendent Evaluation – asking the committee to complete the evaluations by week’s end and give back to Mr. McGee.
VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS

The Chair read the future meeting and agenda items aloud.

1. MCAS/PARCC Vote



(9/15/14)
2. Whittier Regional Voc Tec High School

(9/15/14) – Mrs. Schultz spoke about having this meeting at the venue. Dr. Robinson suggested that they do both so that the public could hear the report. Ms. LaValley suggested including the City Council on the visit.
3. Report on Go Math



(9/15/14)
4. Bill Scott, Dept. Dir Office of Community Dev.
(10/6/14)
5. Academy MOU




(10/14)
6. Visit with State Senator



(10/14)
7. School Calendar 2015/2016 and 2016/2017
(10/14)
8. South Hampton Visit



(10/14)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
  None
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


The Chair stated that the committee will meet to discuss:

Pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, s.21 (a) (2) to conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with nonunion personnel or contract negotiations with nonunion personnel, being the Superintendent of Schools.
Motion to go into Executive session. Roll Call was taken. Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mayor Gray to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 and go into executive session.  





Respectfully Submitted,


Tom McGee, Secretary
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